
February 3, 2015

Governor Nikki Haley
Post Office Box 1773
Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Governor Haley,

Imagine my surprise yesterday when I received your letter of thanks for providing
security for your Inaugural activities. The surprise was indeed a pleasant one as it was
completely unexpected. In 20+ years as a South Carolina law enforcement officer, I
have performed my job for many different functions around the state and have done it
proudly and with little complaint. For you to take a moment of your valuable time to
thank me for doing my job was extremely thoughtful and considerate. I have to say, it is
the first such letter I have ever received from an elected official and I thank you for it.

S.incerely, .c
~l X. rcu~ y-,----,
Doug Fo~am
Special Operations Agent
SC Dept. of Probation,
Parole & Pardon Services


